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Grand Knights Message:
Last month, the GK Message was submitted to the editor before the

Breakfast with the Easter Bunny was held. I would like to thank the following
brothers for their hard work in setting up, cleaning up and cooking at the
Breakfast, Tom Reilly, and his wife Janet, Ken Krogman, DD Jim Albert, Pete
Perone, Anthony Corrente, Joe DeRosa, Nick Hart, Ray Alexander, Sal
Manziello, Joe Kosiba, Steve Corio, Arnold Bendig, Bob Jurik, Gene Robinson,
Vic Orlando, Bob Masi, Bill Bullwinkel, Phil Saglimbene, Ralph Plaisance and
Jim Zeigler. I would also like to thank our Columbiettes for all the delicious
cookies, muffins, brownies and cakes that were donated for the
breakfast. They also helped with decorations that made the Breakfast more
festive.

We held our annual Communion Breakfast on April 19. Our co-chairman
Warden Bill Bullwinkel, PGK and F.S. Anthony Corrente did a great job in
organizing the event. Our guest speaker Deacon Chris Bethge, who is the
seminarian we provide financial support to every year was present and gave a
wonderful inspiring speech to the audience. I presented Deacon Chris, soon to
be Father Chris with a check from the St. Pius X Council. We waited two-years
to hear Deacon Chris speak and anyone who was not present for it missed one
of the most inspirational speeches heard in a long while. All in attendance rose
to their feet to applaud a young, articulate, and truly motivational speaker.

We also presented our annual Knight of the Year award to Tony
Pierno. Tony one of our Trustees and co chairman of the St. Patrick’s/St.
Joseph's Party is always there to assist his fellow brothers and our council.

Sunday, May 3rd is the council's 25th Anniversary Celebration, at Barry
Council Hicksville. I ask all brothers to attend this event as we have numerous
guests and dignitaries who will be attending and we want to show the
brotherhood and spirit we have here at St. Pius X Council.

On June 15 we are having our annual Parish Golf Outing. Please support
the parish by golfing, taking out an ad, T-Box or Flag Sponsorship, or
attending the Dinner. This is our big Fundraiser of the year.

I would also like to congratulate our DD and Editor-In Chief of our award
winning Newsletter “Pius Knights” for winning once again 1st place in the
Nassau Chapter contest for Newsletters. This is five years in a row Jim has
won and I want to congratulate him. Jim said he would not be participating in
the Newsletter contest anymore. He has sent a letter of intent to run for a
Nassau Chapter position and should he win election it would be a conflict. Also,
he says Corpus Christi Council was very close to winning and he feels them
breathing down his neck. He wants to finish and go out on top!

Fraternally, Grand Knight Neil DeRosa
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New Haven CT.

SUPREME
www.kofc.org

At a ceremony held at the
University of Notre
Dame, Supreme Knight
Carl A. Anderson and the
Knights of Columbus
were honored with the
annual Evangelium Vitae
Medal, one of the
nation’s most prestigious
pro-life awards.

“STATE
COUNCIL
NEWS”

The New State Family
State Deputy

Robert Weitzman
Secretary

Kenneth F. Latham Jr.
Treasurer Edward Kennedy

Advocate Gary Leonardo

State Warden Ed Ciulla

The Nassau Chapter Website is:

http://www.nassauchapterkofc.org/

Steve

Driscoll

President

This May 15th 2015 the High
School Scholarships will be
awarded. The ceremony will take
place at the next Nassau Chapter
Meeting at Saint Mary’s / Maris
Stella Council, Lynbrook, NY at
8:00PM.
Chairmen Ralph Plaisance and
Jim Albert will present the
awards.

“jOIN US” UPCOMING MEETINGS & EVENTS:
May 3rd St. PIUS X COUNCIL #10332 25TH ANNIVERSARY PARTY
May 7th St. Pius X Council Business Meeting Room #1 7:30PM
May 10th MOTHER’S DAY – DON’T FORGET THE FLOWERS
May 12th District Meeting Officers Only 8:00PM Jos. Barry Council
May 14th St. Pius X Council Meeting Room #1 7:30PM
May 14th FEAST OF THE ASCENSION
May 15th NASSAU CHAPTER MEETING SMMS Council 8:00PM
May 17th LADY OF THE ISLAND PILGRIMAGE EASTPORT, N.Y.
May 24th PENTACOST SUNDAY
May 25th MEMORIAL DAY PARADE
May 28th St. Pius X Council Meeting Room #1 7:30PM
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PART #10 In A Series

1932: The 50th anniversary of the Knights is celebrated with Commemoration Week,
June 24-30, 1932. Among the highlights is the unveiling in Washington, D.C. of a statue of
Cardinal James Gibbons, an early supporter of the Knights who had ordained Father
McGivney.

1935: On July 8, 1935, Supreme Knight Martin Carmody and other K of C officials meet
with President Franklin D. Roosevelt about the ongoing situation in Mexico.

1936: Cardinal Eugenio Pacelli, Vatican secretary of state, visits the Knights of
Columbus headquarters in New Haven; in 1939, Cardinal Pacelli becomes Pope Pius XII.

1939: In response to Pope Pius XII’s petition for prayers for peace, the Knights of
Columbus sponsors an international prayer for peace program on Armistice Day 1939
and a radio prayer for peace broadcast on May 19, 1940.

1939: Less than two weeks after World War II is declared, Canadian Knights establish a
welfare program for soldiers comparable to the KC huts program that operated during
World War I. Within a year, Canadian Knights raise nearly $250,000 to support troops.

Memorial Day Parade:
Monday May 25th

Formation Area:

Parking Lot of 700 Old Country
Road {N/W Corner of Maple Gate}

Council Members and Family Members will
meet at St. Pius X Church Parking Lot at
8:30AM for Transport. Flags and Council
Banner will be readied and taken to the

“Formation Area”
Repast Location: VFW OLD COUNTRY RD.

MEMORIAL
DAY
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KNIGHTS IN NEED

Sal Mascolo, PGK (2), Larry Herbst,
Christian Komonodora, Walter Priestly

Mario Saraceno, John Heilig,
Artie Venezia, Ray Ludwig

Donald B. Dickinson, Tom Burke
Michael Yaccarino

Brothers of St. Pius X Council
Who Need Your Prayers

and Support
If you know of a Brother “Pius Knight” Sick

or in Distress please contact K.I.N.
Chairmen Bill Bullwinkel, PGK at

twobull46@aol.com

Please remember our
Brothers who have gone

before us and
sleep in Christ.

Jerome Marks May 17th 1998
Edward Fritz May 5th,1999
Anthony Sassone May 22nd, 2002
George Bouton May 28th, 2003

May God Bless Our
Departed Brothers.

Rec. Sec. and Usher Coordinator for St.
Pius X Church Charlie Josten still needs you to
help out. Please let him know that you are
willing to commit to a Mass on Saturday or
Sunday. If you can’t commit every weekend
maybe you can tell him you can help out when
one of the full timers has a conflict?

Call: 516-935-6879

Children Lost since 1973 50,000,000 As reported by:
Center for Disease Control

Knights For Life Next Meeting 4th Tuesday of @ Month Msgr. Delaney
Council

7:30PM 110 Merritt Rd. Farmingdale, N.Y. 11735 Visit the website:
www.nassauknights4life.org
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HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO:
Father Hugh Cannon 5/20, Dolly Catania
5/6, Dominick Sala 5/14,
Raymond Alexander 5/29

HAPPY ANNIVERSARY TO:
Frances and Sal Manziello 5/16/54 (61st ),
Cathy and Leon Komondorea 5/7/83 (32nd)

Walter P. Kellenberg

Assembly 078

4th Degree

The 4th Degree Color Guard has
been asked and they have accepted
the offer to be present on May 3rd
for the Mass in honor of the St. Pius
X Council’s 25th Anniversary.

Memorial Day Parade:
Monday May 25th
Formation Area:

Parking Lot of 700 Old Country
Road {N/W Corner of Maple

Gate}
Council Members and Family Members will

meet at
St. Pius X Church Parking Lot at 8:30AM for

Transport. Flags and Council Banner will be
readied and taken to the “Formation Area”.

JOIN US FOR A SHORT WALK TO
HONOR OUR SOLDIERS WHO GAVE ALL
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Don’t
forget to
have fun !

May 17th 2015
10:00AM “Rosary Walk”

11:30AM OUTDOOR MASS
The Mass will be performed in the Chapel in

the event of inclement weather.

Knights of Columbus
“Come To Bat” for

St. Mary’s Children’s
Hospital Tuesday May 6,
7:10AM Tickets $33.00

See DD Jim Albert for
more information

and tickets.
COME OUT TO CITIFIELD

FOR SOME FUN AND A GOOD CAUSE

We need Council
Members.

Ask someone to
Join -Us
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D.D. Jim Albert

COUNCILS OF THE 13TH DISTRICT
JOSEPH BARRY COUNCIL #2520
MERCY/LAMB COUNCIL #5723
ST. PIUS X COUNCIL #10332
HOLY FAMILY COUNCIL #11227

SIGN OF THE CROSS COUNCIL # 1125413th

DISTRICT
I am back from the Convention and report we have a new State Family. The new State Deputy is Robert

Weitzman. We congratulate all the new Officers especially Nassau’s favorite son Ed Ciulla who was elected to the
Wardens post. Ed has been a good friend to St. Pius Council and will attend our 25th Anniversary party.
I look forward to hosting the gala event and have some awards and surprises to present. There will be a slideshow
of days gone by and at the very end we will have a slideshow of our Past Grand Knights. Looking forward to seeing
you all there! Fraternally, District Deputy Jim Albert

We still don’t know who the new D.D. for the 13th District will be?

C & B STARTS SOON -PLEASE

PLAN ON HELPING WITH THE

SALE OF BOOKS. THE MORE

BOOKS SOLD THE MORE OUR

COUNCIL CAN GIVE TO OUR

FAVORITE CHARITIES.
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April 17th, 2015 Nassau Chapter

Newsletter Contest Chairman Bill

Murphy presents “Editor-In-Chief

District Deputy Jim Albert the 1st Prize.

Grand Knight Neil DeRosa was present

to accept the Award for the Council.

This is the Last Year our Newsletter

will be entered in the contest. We going

out on top!

Our Insurance Agent Is Jose Maldonado

516-765-0532

GIVE JOSE A CALL AND SET UP AN
APPOINTMENT
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Tony Pierno Accepts the Knight of the Year Award
2014-2015

Deacon Chris Bethge
was honored at the St.
Pius X Council
Communion Breakfast.
Our adopted Seminarian
gave a jaw dropping
speech to everyone’s
delight.
It was one of the most
inspirational speeches
heard and everyone
rose to their feet to
applaud at its
completion.

Deacon Chris said
that this June he would
be ordained a Priest and
that he was indebted to
the Council for its
assistance.

Trustee Tony Pierno received the
“Knight of the Year” from GK Neil
DeRosa at the Communion Breakfast
held on April 19, 2015 in Madonna Hall.
Tony has been very active since joining
our Council and is our St. Joseph/ St.
Patrick’s Day Party Chairman.
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